Little Mountain Elementary PTO

Minutes

February 22, 2016 4:00 pm

Attendance: Kim Mack, Jordan Suber, Renee Joiner, Betsy Hobby, Amanda Long, Melisa Livingston, Christopher Dukes, Shannon Cromer, Meredith Fulmer, Leon Fulmer, Wendy Shell

_

Officers' Report

Treasurer: Currently, the PTO account balance is \$12,810. This balance includes \$2925 from yearbook sales.

Principal's Report

Student Agendas/Planners for the 2016-2017 school year need to ordered soon. PTO Board members agreed to this expenditure of approximately \$2000.00. LME will celebrate Read Across America next week. Family Night will also be held next week, focusing on sharing the components of The Leader In Me model. A representative from Boosterthon contacted Mrs. Mack regarding the Boosterthon Fun Run Fundraiser. PTO Board members requested that Mrs. Mack invite the representative to the March 21 meeting. Funding from the District's Office of Student Nutrition paid for murals to enhance the school cafeteria. The District is purchasing Sound Reduction curtains for the school auditorium.

Unfinished Business

- School Sign- Plans are still in place to install lighting and brickwork around the school sign. The brick mason is working on a price quote for this project. The district will install lighting after the brickwork is completed. Rainfall and cold temperatures have delayed this project.
- LME Auditorium Acoustics, Sound System, and Projector- Michael Geddings and Shaun Cutler from Integrated Media reviewed their proposal for a Complete Sound System for the LME Auditorium. PTO discussed reducing the total cost of this project by eliminating televisions included in the proposal. The District will install electricity and wiring when the system is installed. The PTO Board would like to complete this project in the Fall of 2016, after Fall Fundraising profits are received. PTO Board will get proposals from additional vendors for this project.

New Business

- Family Skate Night- April 29- Celebrations Skating Rink has been reserved for Friday, April 29. Families will be invited to skate from 6:00-8:00. PTO will provide lemonade, water, and cookies, and pizza slices will be available for purchase.
- Teacher Appreciation Week-May 2-6- Plans for this week will be discussed at the March meeting.

- Fall 2016 Fundraiser-Mrs. Mack shared information received from World's Finest Chocolate Fundraising Company. A representative from Boosterthon will be invited to the March 21 meeting. Charleston Wrap was also discussed as a possible fundraiser for Fall of 2016.
- LME Spirit Wear- PTO is exploring the possibility of selling LME Spirit Wear. Several local vendors will be contacted, and information regarding prices and designs will be shared and discussed at the next meeting.
- Auditorium Seat Designations- A form will be sent offering families the opportunity to purchase Engraved, Personalized Name Plates (affixed to auditorium seats) in honor or memory of someone.

<u>Announcements</u>

Next meeting is April 25, 2016 at 4:00 pm in the Little Mountain Elementary Conference Room.

Meeting Adjourned At: 5:10 pm

Minutes Compiled By: Shannon Cromer, Little Mountain Elementary PTO Secretary